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Brother Knights 
 

On July 2017, we held the Installation of Officers for the upcoming year.  Prior 

to our installation, the Ladies Auxiliary Held their Installation of Officers. This is 

a beautiful ceremony in which the ladies take part in.  The candles and color 

ribbons and their meaning, lend support to our organization. Without these 

wonderful ladies, wives of present and past members, where would we be. God 

has blessed many of our Brother Knights with beautiful wives. 

  

As they continue to do wonderful works in their own right, let us in turn give 

them the encouragement and support as well. 

  

Gentlemen and Brother Knights, there are probably not enough thank you' 

handed out to these women. So Ladies, I want to give you a very heartfelt thank 

you for all that you do.  To the Ladies Auxiliary - Thank you so very much. 

  
 
 

Yours in Christ 
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St. Theresa 
“The Little Flower” 

Auxiliary             
 

 

 

Jalayne Miller 
President 

 

Dear Ladies, 

 

As I begin my term as your new president, I would like to take 

the opportunity, on behalf of the entire membership, to sincerely 

thank our outgoing officers for their service and hard work.  To 

Noda Scherer, Mary Day, & Mary Strahan - Thank You, ladies, 

so very much!  To Jeannette Wood, thank you for generously 

agreeing to another year as our treasurer. 

 

This new fraternal year starts with some great upcoming events.  

Ed Columbus is organizing a pilgrimage to Laurie, Mo. 

on October 1
st.

   Bus transportation will be provided. Cost is 

$25.00 for the bus and an additional $10.00 for lunch.  Please 

contact Ed for more information.  St. Bernadette's will hold their 

Fall Festival on September 9
th.

   Our annual Religious 

Appreciation Dinner will be held October 15
th

 and the Auxiliary 

will have a Fall Card Party on October 27
th.

   Lots of things to 

keep us busy this fall. 

 
Mother's Refuge will be holding a 30

th
 Anniversary Taste of 

Compassion Fundraiser on October 20
th.

   To help them with this 

effort, it was decided at our July meeting, that we would donate 

a $50.00 Hy-Vee card and also donate a basket to their silent 

auction.  The theme for our basket is "JUST DESSERTS".  It 

will contain all kinds of items to make and prepare desserts.  

Please bring items such as cake, cookie, brownie mixes, 

frostings, pie filings, puddings or Jell-O.  We will also need pie 

& cake pans, muffin tins, or brownie pans.  Anything you can 

think of related to desserts.  Please bring your items to our next 

meeting and be as generous as you can. 

 
Our next meeting will be Thursday, August 10

th
 at 7:30 

p.m. Trustees - we will need to audit our books at this meeting. 

Hope to see you all there! 

 
 

         As always we are helping Knights 

help others, 

             
 
 

 
 
 

STATE  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

PILGRIMAGE 
  
Knight of Columbus Council #4962 in Raytown, 
Missouri will have a 56 passenger restroom 
equipped motor coach bus to take interested 
Catholics to St. Patrick's Church at Laurie, 
Missouri in the Lake of the Ozarks, location of 
Mary, Mother of the Church National Shrine, 
on Sunday October 1st 2017 for our annual 
Pilgrimage: a day of Reflection,  Prayer, 
Patriotism, Fellowship and Celebration for all 
Missouri Knight's families and friends.  Bus will 
leave the Raytown Hall located at 5101 Blue 
Ridge Cut-off, Kansas City, Missouri at 7:00 a.m.  
Bus will stop for breakfast on the way. 
 
Events start at 10:00 a.m. with registration, 
followed by Flag Raising, Stations of the Cross, 
Crowning of Mary, Rosary, Outdoor Mass, lunch 
and conclude at 2:30 p.m. with Benediction. 
Return time to the Raytown Hall will be 
approximately 6:00 p.m.   Cost is $25.00 per -
person for the bus round trip and $10.00 for the 
meal prepared by the local Knight of Columbus 
Council. 
 
For more information, to reserve a seat on the bus 
and to make arrangements to pay, please contact 
Ed Columbus at  1-816-358-8831 
  

Thank you 

 

tel:(816)%20358-8831
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Good of the Order 

Greg Marquardt 
 

 Please notify Bernie Lillig of any additions or deletions 

 
 

 

Pope Pius XII Council 4962   

Remembers 
http://www.kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/inMemoriam.asp?CNO=4962 

 

 

Arthur 

Hopfinger 
 

 

 

Arthur James Hopfinger, 82, Raytown, Mo. passed away 

the 15th of July, 2017. Art was born December 15, 1934, 

to Anthony and Regina Hopfinger in Kansas City, Mo. On 

April 14, 1956, he married Dolores Hernandez at Sacred 

Heart Catholic Church in Kansas City, Mo. He was a 

graduate of Redemptorist Elementary School, 

Redemptorist High School, and Rockhurst College. He was 

a proud US Navy veteran, Knights of Columbus Council 

4962 member, and Boy Scout leader. He was a devout 

Catholic and a member of only two parishes during his 

lifetime, Redemptorist and Our Lady of Lourdes 

Friday Game Night 
Second Friday of the Month 

7:00 p.m. 
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C a l e n d a r   o f   E v e n t s 
For August 

Date     Event 
03     Council Officers Meeting  
10     General Council / Ladies Auxiliary Meeting 
11     Game night 
25     Newsletter Deadline 
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